

February, 1933.

DEAR MR. CAPTAIN,

The various Jubilee Conveners entrusted with the preparations for "Glasgow 1933" are faced with the problem of "numbers." The event is so important and the possibilities so great that it has become imperative that some reliable indication should be secured from all Captains, of the numbers from each Company intending to take part in the Brigade Jubilee Celebrations in September.

We refuse to be daunted by those who say, "You'll never get any idea of the numbers till a fortnight after the event"; nor by others, equally cheery, who assure us that "about half won't trouble to reply." You can help us and we are putting it "up to you."

On the enclosed Card you will find seven questions, the accumulated answers to which will give us some basis to work on.

Please, Mr. Captain, do not lay this Card aside for "future consideration." We are sure you can give us a fair indication of your probable numbers right now, so WRITE NOW. Then as the Card is already addressed and stamped there's no need even to put it in your pocket if there is a pillar-box convenient, and we will have your reply in twenty-four hours.

Though the reply may be a "nil" one, it is just as important that the Card should be returned.

If you find it necessary to consult your brother Officers, post it on the way home from your *next* parade.

Then, with a clear conscience, leave the rest to

THE JUBILEE CONVENERS.

NOTES.

HOSTEL charge from Friday night to Monday morning,
Extra night,

25/- 5/-

HOTELS from 7/6 per night.
(Bed and Breakfast.)